
Town of Fairfax 

 

Minutes of  

Fairfax Parks and Recreation Commission  

Monday, October 19, 2020 

7:00 p.m.  

Via Zoom 

 

PARC Commissioners in attendance:   Sisi Parry-Hansen, Sam Parry, Chris Borjian; Staff 

in attendance:  Maria Baird, Recreation & Community Services Coordinator 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.    

 

The minutes of the September 14, 2020 meeting were approved. 

 

New Business 

 

1. Citizen of the Year Award 2020- 

Maria stated that Barbara Coler had inquired as to whether PARC would like to 

once again sponsor the Citizen of the Year award for 2020.  ACTION ITEM:  

Sisi made a motion to once again offer the Citizen of the Year award; Sam 

seconded.  The criteria will be the same as last year.  Maria will ask Camille to 

post the nomination form on the Town’s website and advertise through the 

Town’s e-newsletter.  The deadline will be December 1st.  PARC will review the 

nominations at its December 9th meeting, and made recommendations to the Town 

Council Members who will acknowledge the recipient of the award.   

 

2. Halloween update- 

Maria announced as per the County of Marin Public Health orders, there will be 

no Halloween parade by the Chamber of Commerce.  There will also be no Dia  

de los Muertos display in Bolinas Park this year.    

 

3. Virtual Speakcheesey- 

Sam & Sisi shared that they would like to offer the Speakcheesey event remotely 

this year, on New Year’s Eve, via Zoom.  They will pre-sale baskets with wine & 

cheese in advance.   

 

4. Peri Park Playground Renovation update- Maria informed the group that the 

Town is still waiting to see if Rich Dowd will sign the architectural plans.  The 

group discussed that if the plans are not signed by the end of the month, they 

would like to move forward with a pre-fabricated playground structure from Bears 

Playground Company, which uses cedar wood in its design and has a similar look 

to the existing structure.  ACTION ITEM:  Chris made a motion to proceed 

with the purchase and installation of a pre-fabricated structure for both the 

younger children (age 2-5) and the older children (age 5-12) playgrounds.  

Sisi seconded, and all Commissioners voted in favor. 

 



5. Fairfax Theater Company update–Sam announced that the radio show “A 

Wolf’s Tale; Once Upon A Deal” will be broadcast on KWMR tomorrow, 

October 20th.  The play will also be available on YouTube, and they requested that 

Maria ask Camille to post it on the Town’s website once it becomes available.  

Maria replied she would follow up with Camille with the request.  

 

The next meeting will be on November 9.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.   

 


